
 

A MESSAGE FROM PAST PRESIDENT COLIN REYNOLDS 

“I had a fabulous day last Sunday 19th May at RHP, with various members of different C&D clubs.  

The weather was really lovely, and I was so fortunate to have my last duty as Past President shared together. 

Thankyou Steve Thrumble, and Alicia or (Lou) there to officiate it, and afterwards had a lovely meal provided in the 

Club house,  by RHP ladies , Gillian Gurney and Carol R. REES ,with other helpers, Brenda, Gwen, Birgit, in the kitchen, 

and serving etc . and gifts were exchanged to each other after and winning teams, and of course the hardworking 

ladies who prepared the tables, provided the food, and Lynne Bailey who did the bar as well. ( As already Said). 

And Deputy President Andrea Garbutt of RHP for running an excellent raffle aided by Sheila Potten with the raffle 

tickets sorting which raised a great deal of money, for which (not an easy job). 

I am very grateful for the support by Alby Evans as usual, who organised the teams from the C&D Presidents side and 

my Past Presidents team. Alby I cannot thankyou enough for your kindness and support to me, and everyone. 

And on the 23rd May you celebrated your 80th birthday. 

Mr President  

Steve, I hope the rest of your time as President will be a happy memorable one, and (for both of you,) because I 

know it's lovely to have your partner there supporting you, as I did with Brenda being there for me so much for which 

I thank her tremendously darling for your kindness. Especially as you don't play, and have sat through hours of 

watching my matches on tour, in Torquay in 2019, and still there at various occasions like today for matches, meeting 

up with other ladies who support their partners too. 

So too I wish to thank everyone that came and supported the event from both sides of the game, and supporting 

guests, I was feeling quite emotional in a way that I was supported so much with love and kindness to me, and the 

C&D association. We are like a big family which is a great feeling. 

 

So many thanks...love and best wishes to you all, and I will see you as and when for other match events to come.” 

 

From 

Colin Reynolds 

 


